

District of Columbia Government Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A Box 75115 Washington, DC 20013



December 13, 2011

Terry Bellamy, Director District Department of Transportation 55 M St SE, Suite 400 Washington, DC 20003

Dear Director Bellamy:

At a regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on December 8, 2011, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A voted 6-1-0, with a quorum present, to request the Department of Transportation establish a drop-off and pick-up loading zone in front of JO Wilson Elementary School at 660 K Street, NE.

While JO Wilson Elementary is located in ANC6C, it is across the street from ANC6A. Many parents in 6A and 6C have experienced difficulty in safely dropping off or picking up their children at the school. A morning and afternoon school loading zone would help alleviate this problem.

I have also attached a letter from Cheryl Warley, Principal at JO Wilson Elementary, and Samantha Caruth, President of the JO Wilson PTA, to DDOT seeking similar action.

Commissioner Adam Healy (healyanc6a01@gmail.com) and our Transportation and Public Space Committee Chairman Omar Mahmud (mahmud_omar@yahoo.com) are authorized to represent the Commission in this matter.

On behalf of the Commission,

David Holmes, Chair

cc:

Commissioner Tony Goodman, ANC6C-04

Joe McCann, Chair ANC6C Transportation & Public Space Committee

Cheryl Warley, Principal, JO Wilson Elementary Samantha Caruth, President, JO Wilson PTA